January 24, 2018
Dear Students,

Advanced Placement exams will be given from May 6th - May 18th.  All testing will take place in the small gym.  Some exams will be given in the library if there are two exams given at the same time.  The exam locations will be posted as we get closer to exam time.  See website below for schedule of exams.

https://apcentral.collegeboard.org/courses/exam-dates-and-fees
We will be registering students for AP exams from February 5, 2017 to February 21st, 2017.  The procedure for registering for the exams is as follows:

AP REGISTRATION PROCEDURE:
· We will be visiting some AP classrooms during the weeks of February 5th  to February 16th  to register you for your AP Exams.   
· This will save you waiting in long lines at the business office.  You are highly encouraged to take advantage of this opportunity.  
· Your teachers will advise you of the days we will be visiting your class.  
· You will need to bring your money to class on the assigned day of registration.   Please have exact change if paying with cash.  If you are paying with a check, please make it payable to: 
El Paso High School.   
· You will be able to pay for all of your AP exams during one class period.
· Between February 21st and March 2nd if you miss the opportunity to register for the AP exam in class, you will need to see Mrs. Goldfarb for a registration slip to sign up for the exams you wish to take.  You can only do this before school, at lunch, or after school.  
· Once that has been filled out, you will need to pay for the exams in the business office.  
· Once you have paid for the exams, you must bring the receipt and exam slip back to  Mrs. Goldfarb.  You will not be registered for any exams unless she receives the exam registration form and the receipt showing payment.   
· The last day to register for exams will be March 2, 2018.  NO EXCEPTIONS.  NO EXAMS WILL BE ORDERED AFTER THAT TIME.  Please make sure you will not have any extracurricular conflicts during testing dates.
· The cost of each exam will be $35.  
· Students that qualify for free or reduced lunch will pay $5 for each exam.  
· El Paso High School subsidizes the cost of the exam.  The true cost of the exam is $94.
Please note that if you do not show for an exam, FOR ANY REASON, you will be charged an unused test fee of $15.00 per exam and you will not be refunded the cost of the exam.  This is the fee the school is billed for each test that is not used.
PRE-BUBBLING SESSION:

There will be a mandatory pre-registration session for all students in April through AP classes.  All sessions will be held in the Auditorium. We will be filling out exam answer documents at this time.  It is imperative that all students attend their session in order to expedite testing on the day of the test.  
If you have any questions, please see me as soon as possible.  Thank you
Cyd Goldfarb, AP Testing
